The Margretta Township Trustees met in regular session on October 19, 2017 in regular session.
Present were Mr. Pooch, Mr. Bias and Mr. Riesterer.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to approve the minutes from the October 5, 2017 meeting, as
presented by Fiscal Officer Mary Ann Lindsley. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve and sign warrants 16467-16501 and efts that were
submitted for payment by the Fiscal Officer. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to accept the financial reports that were submitted by the
Fiscal Officer. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Jim Neill gave his Road/Cemetery Department reports.

Jim mentioned that Matt had backed one of our vehicles into another.

He received quotes and will submit it to our insurance company.

Leaf drop off will be held on Saturday October 28, 2017 and all Saturdays in November from 8 a.m. to
noon.

Chief Johnson gave his Fire Department report.
Chief gave an update on the possible insurance claim for 121.

Tom Johnson gave a Zoning report.

We received a complaint from E.C. Pickard of Castalia Avenue Sandusky, Ohio about the dwelling at 221
Clyde Avenue, Crystal Rock Ohio. Mr. Johnson said he went to the property with John Zimmerman and
met with the owner about the issues. John said the outside is not blighted. Mr. Johnson said that he
has sent a letter to the owner giving her 30 days to say what she plans on doing to the house. If she is
not fixing it up she will have 45 days to tear it down.

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to pass Resolution 2017-13 declaring the condition of the
motor vehicles at 4203 Bogart Rd., Sandusky, Ohio to be junk motor vehicles and ordering the
landowners to remove the junk vehicles and debris. Roll Call Vote: Mr. Riesterer- yes, Mr. Bias- yes and
Mr. Pooch- yes.

Chief Johnson and the Trustees discussed the Bay View contract. Our current contract will expire at the
end of this year.

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve the clothing purchase from Screen Printing for a
total of $490.00. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to contract with Doug Cobb for work on the Park project. Vote:
all ayes.

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to allow the Park Board to spend up to $5000 to start the
concession project at the Parks. Vote: all ayes.

The Trustees mentioned that we have been having vandalism at the Parks and we may want to consider
putting up security cameras.



Fiscal Officer Mary Ann mentioned that we need to watch our spending since some of our fund balances
are getting low. All purchases from this year need to be paid before the end of the year.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to adjourn. Vote: all ayes.
The meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m.



